23 February 2005
Dear Senate Council:

I present these models to provide context for our discussion next Monday.  I’ve focused here on issues of grading and assessment.  All of these are models that the Senate Council Ad Hoc Committee considered; some were explored more fully than others.
I.
Course(s) with portfolio assessment 
This is considered the “best” model.  It does not work, however, at schools with sizable undergraduate enrollments.  Because of the expense, this model tends to be adopted by small, private schools with impressive endowment funds.  Our committee felt the expense of this prohibitive & did not discuss it at length.
II. Course(s) with exam (sometimes, exam without any courses)
To save money, the exam generally takes the form of an “on-demand,” timed writing task.  There are several issues with this model:  (1)  it still costs $$$ to grade the exams (if the prompt is very narrow, this task can be computer graded with some accuracy, but we would have to purchase the program & the accuracy is legally defensible); (2) it places tremendous stress on students who must be able to pass a timed writing exam in order to graduate; (3) it doesn’t necessarily test the kinds of writing we want students to be able to do, a problem exacerbated in the case of the very narrow prompt; (4) it generally is used in combination with a complex system of remedial courses.  Our committee had little interest in this model & did not discuss it at length.
III. Integrated courses with “pass/fail” safeguard & assessment by sampling

This is what we use now in ENG 104 & ENG 203.  The “C or above” policy functions as the pass/fail safeguard; the elimination of the D grade ensures higher standards.  For our accreditation, we sample papers from the program to “certify” the accuracy of individual grades. (That is, we’re able to say that we have xx% correlation between individual instructor passing grades and blind readings.)  This works fairly well for English; it’s difficult to know whether it will work as well for other disciplines. 
The committee spent a great deal of time discussing this issue & determined that the I (incomplete) option made this policy tenable.  We also discussed the possibility of allowing students to drop the W (writing-intensive) class & add the traditional course later in the semester.  This requires an easing of add/drop rules.  Effectively, however, students would not be allowed to drop the core course, only to drop the “W” portion.  
IV. Courses with separate pass/fail grades & assessment by sampling

This is certainly done at other schools, but several issues emerged: 

(1) Many didn’t like the separation of writing from content

(2) If we award a separate grade for writing, are we adding student credit hours? i.e., does a 3-credit-hour course now become a 6-credit-hour course? Or a 4-credit-hour course?  If so, does this mean classes have to meet more frequently?  What is the expense?

(3)  If we award a separate grade for writing and award it 0 credits, we have decreased our writing requirement to 4 hours and our overall requirements for graduation by 3 hours, which creates some problems, which Phil Kraemer and the registrar are better able to explain.  It has something to do with in-state standards and transfer agreements.
Respectfully,

Janet Eldred
